
ENGAGEMENT LETTER  
 
 
To: The Trustees, Hall Family Superfund 
 
Scope  
 
You have requested that we audit the financial report of Hall Family Superfund, which 
comprises the balance sheet as at 30 June 2021, and the income statement for the year then 
ended a summary of significant accounting policies, other explanatory notes and the trustees’ 
declaration. We are pleased to confirm our acceptance and our understanding of this 
engagement by means of this letter. Our audit will be conducted with the objective of 
expressing an opinion on the financial report and compliance with the Superannuation 
Industry Supervisory Act 1993.  
 
We will conduct our audit in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards. Those Auditing 
Standards require that we comply with relevant ethical requirements relating to audit 
engagements and plan and perform the audit to obtain reasonable assurance whether the 
financial report is free from material misstatement. An audit involves performing audit 
procedures to obtain audit evidence about the amounts and disclosures in the financial report. 
The procedures selected depend on the auditor’s judgement, including the assessment of the 
risks of material misstatement of the financial report, whether due to fraud or error. An audit 
also includes evaluating the appropriateness of the financial reporting framework, accounting 
policies used and the reasonableness of accounting estimates made by the Trustees, as well as 
evaluating the overall presentation of the financial report.  
 
Because of the test nature and other inherent limitations of an audit, together with the 
inherent limitations of any accounting and internal control system, there is an unavoidable 
risk that even some material misstatements may remain undiscovered.  
In making our risk assessments, we consider internal control relevant to the entity’s 
preparation of the financial report in order to design audit procedures that are appropriate in 
the circumstances, but not for the purpose of expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the 
entity’s internal control. 
 
We take this opportunity to remind you that the responsibility for the preparation and fair 
presentation of the financial report in accordance with Australian Accounting Standards

 

(including the Australian Accounting Interpretations) and the Superannuation Industry 
Supervisory Act 1993 is that of the trustees. Our auditor’s report will explain that the trustees 
are responsible for the preparation and the fair presentation of the financial report in 
accordance with the applicable financial reporting framework and this responsibility includes:  
 
• designing, implementing and maintaining internal control relevant to the preparation of a 

financial report that is free from misstatement, whether due to fraud or error;  
 
• selecting and applying appropriate accounting policies; and  
 
• making accounting estimates that are reasonable in the circumstances.  
As part of our audit process, we will request from the trustees written confirmation 
concerning representations made to us in connection with the audit.  
 


